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President’s Message              
South High Students & Families, 
 
 

The second quarter of the school year is well underway, and our Spartans 
have been working hard, having fun & making memories!  Like you, we 
are so happy to have students back on campus, enjoying hands-on 
learning, in-person school spirit, and face to face friendships.  
 

This past month, South High PTA hosted a virtual Parent/Student Ed 
Night on mental health, self-medicating, and student stress. Our amazing 
speaker, Mr. Alex Gray, is a professional surfer and motivational speaker 
who uses his own family’s experience with depression and drug abuse to 
reach today’s youth. A recording of this webinar is available at: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=diQwfiNflvg&authuser=0 
 

We hosted a Study Skills Seminar, which was attended by over 50 
freshmen, and ACT & SAT Practice Tests for nearly 200 students. We 
encouraged student political engagement through the Rock the Vote 
campaign and hosted the annual Reflections Art Program (see results on 
page 2). It’s been a busy yet fulfilling few months.  
 

So many people contribute to making South High the best it can be, for its 
students and youth in our community. If you know someone that fits this 
description, please consider nominating him/her for an Honorary Service 
Award. A nomination form is attached. 
 

Be sure to mark your calendars for the following… 
 
 

PTA Awards Night (2/16) – Join us in celebrating some very special 
Spartans and members of our community. Winners of our Reflections Art 
Program, as well as recipients of PTA Honorary Service Awards, will be 
presented. Our third Association Meeting of the year will take place as 
well. 
 

South High PTA College & Career Fair (TBD) – SHS & TUSD are working to 
create a COVID-friendly College & Career Fair for our students. Stay tuned 
for more information.  
 

 

STAY 
CONNECTED: 

 

SHS Website 
www.tusd.org/schools/shs 

 

 

Facebook 
“South High School” 

 “South High School PTA” 

 

Instagram 
“southhighpta” 

 

 

 

SHS Parent 
Directory 

can be found on the  

SHS Website under  

“South High PTA” link 

 

SHS Activities 
https://shs-student-

activities.squarespace.com/ 

 

 
 

 

 

SPARTAN SCRIBE 
SOUTH HIGH SCHOOL PTA 

A CALIFORNIA DISTINGUISHED SCHOOL 

file:///C:/Users/dcdie/OneDrive/Desktop/SHS%20PTA%202019-2020/Spartan%20Scribe/www.tusd.org/schools/shs
mailto:https://www.facebook.com/southhighpta/
mailto:https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/484005/2752018e-59b7-11e6-943a-22000bd8490f/1978029/62a64c90-d0d1-11e9-bd34-0a946f7031a2/file/SHS_PTA_%202019-20%20(4).pdf
mailto:https://campussuite-storage.s3.amazonaws.com/prod/484005/2752018e-59b7-11e6-943a-22000bd8490f/1978029/62a64c90-d0d1-11e9-bd34-0a946f7031a2/file/SHS_PTA_%202019-20%20(4).pdf
https://shs-student-activities.squarespace.com/
https://shs-student-activities.squarespace.com/
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Sacramento Safari (TBD) - Due to COVID-19, the 2021-2022 Sacramento Safari, which was scheduled for 
February 2022, has been postponed. More information will be shared as available. 
 

If you have any questions regarding the PTA or would like to volunteer, please contact a Board Member.  
Additionally, feel free to fill out the attached Straw Ballot for next year’s PTA Executive Board. We would love 
to see some new faces!  
 

Happy holidays, stay healthy, & enjoy your winter break! 
 
 

Michelle Briggs, PTA President 
Deanna Diederich, PTA Vice President  

 
 
Thank you to the students that took part in our annual Reflections Art Program. Our judges were so 
impressed by the submissions - South High Spartans are a very talented bunch. This year’s theme was, “I Will 
Change the World By…”, and our students proved they will change the world in many creative ways.  
 

Congratulations to our “Award of Excellence” recipients who will be moving on to the District level: 
 

               
 

All winners will be announced and celebrated at our PTA Awards Night on February 16th.  
Thank you to our volunteer judges for their hard work.  
 

Julie Sullivan 
Reflections Chair 
 

 

REFLECTIONS… 

 

LITERATURE:  Zuzu Jenni, 9th 
VISUAL ARTS:  Mizuki Morisaki, 9th 

FILM PRODUCTION:  Phoebe McClain, 10th 
PHOTOGRAPHY:  Kotaru Fujita, 10th 

MUSIC COMPOSITION: Raymond Tsai, 12th 
 

Senior Avery McDowell recently earned 
her Girl Scout Gold Award for her work 
towards creating a Civics Club at South 

High School. She and a group of politically- 
minded students celebrated Voter 

Registration Day on September 28th by 
assisting students with their online voter 

registration. We applaud their interest and 
participation in our democracy. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS… 
 

December 

1st     PTA Board Meeting & Dinner, 6pm* 

8th  Choir Concert, 7pm 

15th  Band Concert, 7pm  

19th   Local Scholarship apps due 

20th-31st  Winter Break 

January 

3rd   Classes resume 

5th  PTA Board Meeting, 7pm* 

17th  MLK Day – no school 

20th-22nd Finals 

 

 

February 

2nd   PTA Board Meeting, 7pm* 

11th  Lincoln’s Birthday - no school 

16th  PTA Awards Night &     

                           Association Meeting, 6pm* 

21st   Presidents’ Day - no school 

 

*denotes PTA-sponsored even

 

SENIORS… 
• GRAD Night tickets are still available. Information & permission slip can be found on pages 7-8. 

• PTA Scholarship applications are due December 19th! Link: https://bit.ly/3Hu7IMV 

Students MUST BE a PTA member to apply. Membership flyer below or contact Membership 

Chair Suzanne French for information: suzannefrench@verizon.net .      

• Yearbook’s SENIOR AD information below.  

HELP WANTED 
Do you or someone you know have a green thumb?  

We’re looking for someone to help lead  
Campus Beautification in the spring! Parents, 
students, and community members welcome! 

Interested or need more info? Please reach out to  
VP of Programs, Gina Magee at 

gmmagee65@gmail.com. 
    

  

https://bit.ly/3Hu7IMV
mailto:suzannefrench@verizon.net
mailto:gmmagee65@gmail.com
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HONORARY SERVICE AWARD (HSA)  
NOMINATION FORM 2022 

 
Each year, South High PTA celebrates the spirit of volunteerism and service. It’s a time to recognize members 

of our Spartan community who have made significant contributions with their time, energy, talents, and service 

to help make our school and community a better place.  

 

Recent Award Recipients 
2021: Jennifer Fisher, Michelle Fournier, Debbie Holzbauer, Brittany Stanley  

2020: Michelle Briggs, Mary Roberts, Carly Shultz 

2019: Erika Esquivel, Carol LaRue, Scott McDowell, Amy Paris 

 

Here’s your opportunity to nominate a deserving person! 
 

 

Name of nominee: ___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Reason for nomination: _______________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Your name: ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email: ____________________________________________________________________________   
 

All nominations will be considered by the South High HSA Committee. 

Due date for consideration is Monday, January 3, 2022. 

 

 

SUBMIT FORM TO: 
Email: D. Diederich, HSA Chairperson at dcdiederich17@gmail.com  

Mail/deliver: SHS office, attention PTA  

Thank you for your submission! 

 

mailto:dcdiederich17@gmail.com
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PTA Straw Ballot 
South High PTA Board 

2022-2023 
 

Believe it or not, it’s time to start planning for the 2022-2023 school year. The SHS PTA 
Nominating Committee is set to begin working on next year’s Executive Board and would 
greatly value your suggestions and input.  
 

You may share your nominations (parent, community member, yourself) with us here. 
Please note, straw ballots are not binding - nominees will be contacted to gauge his/her 
interest. You may suggest more than one name for an office, and you may leave some 
positions open. We’d love to see some new faces! 

 

Descriptions of each job can be found at: https://capta.org/pta-leaders/run-your-pta/job-
descriptions/ 
 

 

President     

1st VP                                                                                                                              

2nd VP                                                                                                                           

3rd VP                                                                                                                             

4th VP     

Recording Secretary    

Treasurer    

Financial Secretary    

Auditor    

Historian     

 
Nominations will be collected through 2/1/22.  

 

Please fold and seal your Straw Ballot and turn in to the school office. 
SHS PTA, 4801 Pacific Coast Highway, Torrance, CA 90505 

Or you may email your nominations to Parliamentarian Olga Di Franco 
at odifranco_pta@yahoo.com  

 

https://capta.org/pta-leaders/run-your-pta/job-descriptions/
https://capta.org/pta-leaders/run-your-pta/job-descriptions/
mailto:%20odifranco_pta@yahoo.com
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